COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
Office of the County Treasurer
Inter-Office Communication
	

DATE:       January 22, 2019

TO:            Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, County Board of Supervisors	

FROM:      Milwaukee County Treasurer David Cullen	

RE:        Creation of One New Position and Funding for 0.5 Existing Position of Assistant Accountant –Treasury in the Treasurer’s Office

We are requesting the creation of one new position of Assistant Accountant-Treasury and the funding to make an existing 0.5 position of an Assistant Accountant-Treasury a full time position as follows:

1.5 FTE, Assistant Accountant – Treasury, Job Code 00004221, Pay Range 14, FLSA: Non Exempt

Currently, we have 1.5 authorized positions of Assistant Accountants in the Treasurer’s budget assigned to Job Code 00004221, Pay Range 14, Non Exempt, the same as the positions we are requesting. 

The new Enterprise Resource Planning System (ERP) being implemented by Milwaukee County within the next 12 months, includes a module for Accounts Receivable. This is new to Milwaukee County and the Comptroller is planning to centralize it in one department. Because of its relationship to cash management the Treasurer’s Office has agreed to take on this responsibility. The duties and volume of activity will require at least 1.5 FTEs. We are asking for one new position and to reclassify the existing part time position into a full time position.     

The additional expenditures related to this request are as follows:
1) Create 1.0 FTE Assistant Accountant with a cost of $41,652
2) Reclassifying the current part time Assistant Accountant to full time with a cost of $20,822
3) A new work station with a cost of $5,000 

The total estimated is $68,000. 

The funding for this request will come from our current 2019 departmental budget.  We will increase our expenditures and reduce our projected revenues.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We are making this request at this time in hopes of having the employees who fill these positions participate in the ERP training sessions scheduled for late summer and fall of this year.  



